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President Bob Teweles called the meeting to order, and thanked everyone for attending.  Board members attending:  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Cindy Waechter, Dave Elder, and Pat Schultze.  
Bob Teweles thought that the Rainwater Harvesting Class was a great success.  There were 33 paid attendees, and many GCMG to help.  The presentations were clear and organized.

Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of May 8, 2014 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report; a copy of which is attached.  The Treasurer’s report will be accepted pending audit.  The Board approved to make a donation of Immaculate Conception Church for $100 for the GCMG social that will be held on June 20.
Vice President/Programs  
Ellen Laubhan has the following programs in place:

June – Summer Social.
July - Matt Welch, Madrone Landscape Architecture, will talk on Rain Gardens and Storm Water Treatments.
August – Networking with GCMG’s Specialists – break out in small groups on a series of topics.  Ellen handed out a list of Specialists and Speakers’ Bureau Pool (see attached).  She will ask some of these people to help with these talks.
Old Business

Bylaws and PPM Revisions – The Board will continue working on the updates at a later time.
Summer Social – Class 25 is in charge of this function; Laurie Brunell is the chair.  Everything is on track for this social.
Class 26 – Cindy Waechter, Class Assistant, said that work on Class 26 is progressing.  Most of the speakers have been lined up, and confirmed.  The class will be held at the First Presbyterian Church, 305 N. King Street, Seguin, Texas.  There are several members that have volunteered to help, and Cindy is working on a list of duties for these volunteers.  The classes will begin on August 13, and end on December 10.  The cost is $190 (10% discount if 
paid by July 15).  Dave Elder will do the publicity.
Revised Meeting Format Progress – Bob Teweles will ask the membership at the July meeting if they like the new format, or want to go back to the original format.  The July meeting will be conducted under the original format.
Volunteer Management System (VMS) – Cindy Waechter has updated the list of GCMG members, and is ready to send to Jayla Fry at A&M to start the process of the Volunteer Management System.  Dave Elder and Cindy Waechter will be the administrators/trainers.  Dave Elder will demo this new system at the July meeting.  Members may continue sending their volunteer hours to Dale and Ann Odvody thru July 31.  Starting August 1, members will log in their own hours with this system.  Dave Elder will hold VMS classes in Schertz and in Seguin for three weeks, two days a week.  When Jayla Fry receives the member spreadsheet, the old information will be deleted, and the new will be uploaded.  The members will then review their own profile.  Dave will be at the August, September, October, and November meetings early to answer members questions.  Peggy Jones made a motion to accept the project list that Ann Odvody submitted, and Dave Elder seconded.  The motion carried.
Purchase of Library Books from the George Ammermann Fund – Bob Teweles purchased and distributed the following books:  The Life Cycles of Butterflies by Judy Burris and Wayne Richards; Gotta Go, Gotto Go! by Sam Swope; and Butterfly Gardening for Texas by Geyata Ajilvsgi to the Schertz, Marion, and Seguin libraries.  

GCCG Arts and Crafts Day – October 18 – Mary Bowe is the chairman of this event.
New Business

Teaching Garden in Schertz – Recommendations were made to have “work and learn” gardening experiences and make the garden more accessible to the public.  One idea was to consider having part of the garden sectioned off that people could use as their own garden. These people could pay for their plot.  Bob Teweles said he would consult with Commissioner Wolverton about the Commissioner’s vision for the garden.
Facebook – Linda Bruno and Patty Zgabay are working on GCMG’s Facebook.  Members need to send Linda pictures of what GCMGs are doing on their gardening projects. 
Cost of Mailing Newsletters – With the cost of printing, and mailing newsletters, Pat Schultze made a motion that for members that do have email, but want a copy of the newsletter, that they would be charged $10 for this service.  Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried.

Scholarship - Peggy Jones made a motion to award a $1,000 scholarship this year to a Junior/Senior student at Texas A&M who is working toward a horticulture scholarship, who is carrying a 3.0 grade point average, and who lives in Guadalupe County.  This would be on a 
year-to-year basis.  Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried.  Peggy Jones will be the chair on this Scholarship Committee.
Dave Elder amended the motion to have fund raisers to pay for the scholarships during GCMG’s two tax free days.  Pat Schultze seconded, and the motion carried.
Committee Reports

Publications Committee – Class #26 information has been sent to several websites, and newspapers.  Information on the Brown Bag Lunch Class has been sent out.
Education – Class Education Programs –
July 24 – Noon – 1:00 p.m. – Seguin Library, Firewise, Jose Contreras, no charge.
September 13 – TBD – GCCG – Propagation, Kathy Carroll, $10

Announcements
Bob distributed an updated GCMG Calendar of Events.

Adjournment - As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  
Attachments:

Treasurer Reports
GCMG Class 24 Schedule – Fall 2014

Calendar of Events
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